Queensland Government

Cabinet – April 2023
Queensland’s container refund scheme expansion
Minister for the Environment and the Great Barrier Reef and Minister for Science and Minister for Multicultural Affairs

1. Queensland’s container refund scheme (the scheme) commenced on 1 November 2018. Two key objectives of the scheme, as established in the Waste Reduction and Recycling Act 2011, are to increase the recovery of beverage containers and reduce beverage container litter.
2. Prior to commencement of the scheme, beverage container recovery was around 18 per cent. As at March 2023, beverage container recovery across the scheme – collected through over 360 container refund points across the state and Material Recovery Facilities – was 63 per cent.
3. Litter surveys conducted at over 300 sites across Queensland also showed a 54 per cent reduction in beverage container litter since the scheme started.
4. Glass wine and pure spirit bottles, large format (1 – 3 litres) flavoured milk and pure juice containers and wine and water casks and aseptic packaging between 1 and 3 litres are currently excluded from the scheme.
5. A discussion paper on the proposed expansion to include additional containers as being eligible for a 10-cent refund was released on 13 December 2022, with consultation closing on 20 February 2023.
6. Over 6500 online responses were received during the consultation period, with 98.1 per cent of respondents in favour of expanding the scheme and 98.3 per cent in favour of the inclusion of glass wine and pure spirit bottles.
7. Twenty-six long form written submissions were received from beverage manufacturers, local governments, Material Recovery Facility operators and container refund point operators.
8. Cabinet approved the expansion of the scheme to include glass wine and pure spirit bottles.
9. Cabinet approved commencement of the expansion from 1 November 2023.
10. Attachments:
· Nil.
